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NEW BUCKENHAM ART EXHIBITION 

Easter Weekend 2023 

New Buckenham Village Hall, Moat Lane, NR16 2AU 

 

Opening night  

Friday 7th April, 7:30 pm—10pm 

Admission £4 (includes wine & nibbles) 

General admission 

Saturday 8th, Sunday 9th, Monday 10th April                       

11am—4:30pm                  

Admission £2 

 

Proceeds to New Buckenham Church 
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New Buckenham Parish News 

March 2023 

Fifty Years Ago 
In March 1973 Parish News reported that a meeting had taken place 

to discuss the provision of toilets at the (old) Village Hall, hoping that 

it could be done by voluntary labour. The work was done that same 

year. 

The meeting was then thrown open to the public to “air their views, 

grievances and suggestions many of which will be considered by the Parish 

Council”. Items discussed included fouling of pavements by dogs, street 

lighting, loose drain tops, repair of paths, condition of the cemetery 

and the speed limit. 

Charles Oxley 

New Buckenham Archive 

 

 

 

Thank You 
We are very grateful to the Cricket Club for sponsoring this month’s 

issue. If you would be interested in sponsoring an issue of Parish News 

or advertising in the magazine, please contact Mary Dowson on 01953 

860320 or email mdowson@btinternet.com. 

Parish News Committee 
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Eastern Angles Make Medieval Plays 

Modern This Spring 

After 40 years of touring theatre across the East of England, this 

spring Eastern Angles is reigniting the region’s buzzing 15th-century 

theatre scene with ‘Medieval Miracles’. This double bill of one-act 

plays promises to bring double the devils, double the tricks, and 

double the fun to venues across East Anglia this spring.  

“East Anglia was the Broadway or West End of 15th-century English 

theatre” once said a stage historian, and Eastern Angles have picked 

two of its biggest hits to stand centre stage in their 2023 spring 

tour. 

Speaking about the show, co-writer and director Ivan Cutting said:  

“This was popular theatre at its best when people watched and 

laughed at sometimes quite shocking tales of contemporary 

scandal and daring new versions of traditional biblical myths”.  

First up, ‘The Trails of Mary & Joseph’, it’s the Nativity story but 

not as you know it. And then there’s ‘Mankind’, the country’s most 

popular comedy of the 1490s, retold as a boisterous story of a 

climate conscious young man tempted by three mischievous devils 

to leave his allotment and behave very badly. With live music, 

comic twists and a sense of ridiculous, Eastern Angles bring two 

very old plays right up to date.  

‘Medieval Miracles’ is at New Buckenham Village Hall Wednesday 

29th March at 7:30pm. Doors open at 7pm and there will be a bar 

and refreshments. Please feel free to dress in period costume!  

Tickets £15 from Kings Stores, New Buckenham (cash only) or Mill 

House Garage (cards taken). Box office: 01953 860572 or out of 

hours messages on 01953 861014. 

Juliet Fulford 
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Who owned your house in the past? 
The late Paul Rutledge, archivist and village resident, started looking 

into the history of New Buckenham soon after he and his wife 

Elizabeth moved here in 1971. In the course of so doing, he came 

across the landgable rental for 1634 in a High Bailiff's account book 

for the village. 'Landgable' was a small rent payable from nearly every 

property in the town. 

Paul realised that by using his local knowledge of the village's layout he 

could possibly work out the route taken around the houses by the 

assessors and collectors. This would mean he would have a 

framework on which to hang all the other information available. He 

achieved this by cross-referencing with sources such as the court 

books, deeds and wills he found in the county archives. 

Paul’s painstaking detective work has achieved a history of nearly 90 

New Buckenham properties. Is your house among them?  Not only 

can you read about the residents, tenants and property transactions, 

but a rich account of human life is also recorded: who was licensed to 

eat flesh during Lent? Who had not carried away muck and earth that 

came out of his shops? Who was accused of keeping a house of lust, 

cherishing suspect persons, and allowing eating and drinking during 

divine service? And was that in your house? 

‘A History of New Buckenham Properties’ by Paul Rutledge can be 

found in the archive at newbuckenhamarchive.co.uk/properties.htm, 

or follow the link from the village Facebook page. 

For a more general account of past life in the village, Paul’s book 

‘New Buckenham. A Planned Town at Work, 1530–1780’ (2nd edition 

2019) is still available from Poppyland Publishing. 

Charles Oxley 
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New Buckenham Art Exhibition 2023 
Opening night: Friday 7th April, 7:30pm 

Exhibition open: Saturday 8th, Sunday 9th and Monday 10th 

April, 11am–4:30pm 

 

We need your help!: I have included the ‘Helpers’ Rota 2023’ again 

(overleaf on the next page) as we still need people who kindly helped 

last year to get in touch with Clive to tell him if you are able to help 

or otherwise. There are also several spaces on the rota we need to 

fill, so if you would like to be involved over the weekend please let us 

know.          

Clive Rush 860572/clive.rush@btconnect.com 

 

Erecting the screens: This is a task for fairly fit people as the 

screens are very heavy to lift. If you can help, we shall be putting the 

screens up in the Village Hall on Thursday 9th April from 6:30pm 

onwards. It usually takes about an hour to set up. Please contact Jon 

Halfacree if you can help. 

Jon Halfacree 860064/jonhalfacree@btinternet.com  

 

Hanging the 400 pictures!: This takes place on Friday 7th April 

from 9am to about lunch time but there are usually some things to do 

in the afternoon to set the scene ready for the opening event in the 

evening. It is an interesting job and don’t worry if you have not done it 

before as you will be shown how to go about it and usually two 

people work together. If you would like to give it a go, please let us 

know.  

Clive Rush 860572/clive.rush@btconnect.com 
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Dismantling the exhibition: Monday 10th April from 4:30/5pm. 

This is when we return unsold pictures to the artists and to people 

who have bought pictures at the exhibition. This takes about an hour 

and a half. The second part is dismantling the screens and clearing the 

hall. This is where we need people who are able to carry the heavy 

screens. It is difficult to give an exact time for this as the two 

procedures overlap. I would say you would be wise to come about 

5pm. Please let Jon know if you can help with this. 

Jon Halfacree 860064/jonhalfacree@btinternet.com  

 

Cakes: Could you bake a cake for us? That would be wonderful! We 

do have a long tradition of lovely cakes of all kinds. Many people love 

to stop and have a coffee and slice of cake. We would need these 

dropped off on Saturday 8th at 10am at the Village Hall. Please 

contact Pauline or Clive to let them know if you are able to bake a 

cake.  

Pauline Dynes 860053/psdynes@hotmail.com 

Clive Rush 860572/clive.rush@btconnect.com 

 

Raffle prizes: Our raffle is usually a great success with lovely prizes 

and like everything connected with this event it helps to bring in more 

money for our Church and Village Hall. If you can donate a prize for 

this would great. They can be brought to Mill House Garage when  

you like.  

Thank you. 

Clive Rush   

Art Exhibition Committee 
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Art Exhibition Helpers’ Rota 2023 

S – Sales        A – Admission    R – Refreshments  

Names in bold and underlined have confirmed. 

Awaiting confirmation from others. 

 

TIME TASK SATURDAY SUNDAY MONDAY 

11–12:30 

S 
Mary Dowson 

Charles Wolfe 

Carolyn Hupton 

Katie Wyatt-

Hupton 

Sandra Lester 

Rory Lester 

A 
Gerry & Geoff 

Gildersleeve 

Nancy Robertson 

Vivienne Walker 

Mary Manning 

Mike Boswell 

12:30–2:30 

S 
John & 

Karen Hobley 

Hazel Rush 

Ed Dowling 

Carolyn Hupton 

Audrey Dowling 

A 
Pauline Dynes 

Alan Dynes 

Ron Thompson 

Margaret Ward 

John Frith 

Lou Frith 

2:30–4:30 

S 
Richard Anderson 

Charles Wolfe 

Claire McNamara 

Clive Rush 

Ann Gascoyne 

Karen Hobley 

A 
Dawn Eagling 

Tom Eagling 

Audrey Dowling 

Ed Dowling 

Robert & Meryl 

St. John Cooper 

11–2 

R 

Stevie Hobley 

Gill Goodwin  

Bella Chirodian 

Janet Ovens  

Juliet Fulford 

Andrew Bingham 

2–4:30 
Gill Goodwin 

Sue Cattermole 

Linda Bryan 

Kathy Steel  

Alice Cattermole 

Andrea Halfacree 
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New Buckenham Parish Council 
Our March Parish Council meeting will take place on Tuesday, 14th 

March at 7:30pm in the Large Meeting Room at the Village Hall. A 

warm welcome is extended to all parishioners.  

A reminder that the agenda relevant to each meeting will be posted 

on the noticeboard on the Village Green and on the website 

(www.newbuckenhampc.info) where you will also find further 

information about the Parish Council. 

Meeting dates for 2023: 11th April; 9th May; 13th June; 11th July; 12th 

September; 10th October; 14th November; 12th December.  

The Parish Council does not meet in August. 

Many thanks to Clive Rush who has very kindly restored the old 

bench which was previously outside the cemetery gates. It now looks 

wonderful and will soon be placed in a prime position on the Village 

Green to replace one of the other benches which will be repositioned 

somewhere around the cricket pitch. Thanks to the High Bailiff`s 

Trust for allowing us to site the bench on the Village Green and 

thanks again to Clive. 

As previously mentioned, Parish Council Elections will take place in 

May. If you would like to find out more about how to become a 

Parish Councillor, there will be details on the website and the Parish 

Council Noticeboard with further updates in the coming months. 

Councillors’ details are elsewhere in this edition of Parish News - 

please feel free to contact one of the councillors or attend a Parish 

Council meeting to find out more about what the role involves. 

Karen Hobley - Chair  

01953 860529 / karenhobley@hotmail.com 
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News from the Pews 
Coffeemates: We are gearing up for the 2023 season, so put the 

dates in your diary! The first Coffeemates will be on 20th May (not 

the usual second Saturday as we have a baptism in the morning and 

the Waveney Singers event here in the evening). Coffee, chat (and the 

ubiquitous raffle) will then be on: 10th June, 8th July, 12th August, 9th 

September and 14th October. We look forward to seeing you all. 

 

Village & Vestry: We hope that Village & Vestry will have their 

usual coffee morning in April – please do support them, as they work 

so very hard on our behalf. Our social and fundraising group will have 

met by the time you read this, so look out for news of coffee 

mornings, concerts and more... 

 

A Lily for Easter: Easter is often a time when we remember those 

who are sadly no longer with us. Last year, for the first time, as a 

symbol of commemoration we offered everyone the opportunity to 

buy a lily in memory of a loved one, to be displayed in the church. 

Lilies were collected between 2–3pm on Good Friday, when we had a 

quiet hour of music and meditation with the choir, and invited 

everyone to come and just spend a little time sitting quietly. Everyone 

of any faith or none is welcome. We will be offering a Lily for Easter 

again this year, so look out for the flyer coming through your door in 

the next few weeks. 

 

Books: We have had some very generous donations for the bookstall 

recently, so much so that we are going to have to do some culling. 

These included a lot of children’s books in excellent condition, and 

remember that these are FREE. Come and grab them while you can! 
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Services: See the separate list and note that we are joining forces 

with the other churches in the group more often now, as Revd Sarah 

Walsh has seven parishes to look after. Her contact details are on the 

list or get in touch with one of us. Easter details next month.  

Louise Casson (Churchwarden) 860191    

Susan Hilton-Jowett (AWA) 860929 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Good Companions 

Twenty-six members arrived for the first meeting of 2023, which was 

the usual mardle with tabletop games. Subs were taken for the year, 

which we use to run the club, together with donations (which we are 

extremely grateful for) and the monthly raffle. 

The next meeting will be in the Village Hall on 16th March at 2:30pm. 

Entertainment will be by Alan Archer with a wildlife talk. New 

members will be made very welcome! 

Christine Wilby 
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New Buckenham Community Car 

Scheme   

Are you interested in community voluntary work?  

Are you a car driver with some free time during the week, but not 

wanting a regular time commitment? 

If so, look no further than the community car scheme! We are 

presently looking for additional drivers and a new scheme co-

ordinator. If you would be interested in either, or both of these 

volunteer roles and would like to hear more on what is involved in 

the tasks, please do contact me for an informal discussion. I am aiming 

to continue to be a driver and will be available to induct and support 

a new co-ordinator. 

Gerry Walsh/Gildersleeve 

Acting Co-ordinator, 861027 
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New Buckenham Community Car 

Service 

The community car service is provided by ‘vetted’ voluntary car 

drivers from the village, to enable those not able to access transport 

for non-emergency health-related journeys such as hospital/GP/

optician/dental or other health appointments. The journey fare is 

charged at 45p per mile with the service user paying half the cost 

direct to the driver with the other half paid out of a grant from 

Breckland Council and the Parish Council. We currently have seven 

volunteer drivers, including the co-ordinator. 

To access the service please contact the co-ordinator, Gerry Walsh, 

on 01953 861027 (leaving a message if necessary). Please feel free to 

contact me for more information about the scheme as a potential 

user or becoming a voluntary driver. 

Gerry Walsh/Gildersleeve 

Acting Co-ordinator, 861027 
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New Buckenham Silver Band - 

Celebratory Concert  
New Buckenham Silver Band will be performing a celebratory concert 

for the late Mr Tommy Winser (past player and conductor). 

Sunday 23rd April, 3pm at New Buckenham Village Hall. 

Free Admission. 

Light Refreshments and a Raffle. 

All welcome. 

 

Barry Rose 

07928096932 / barryrose@hotmail.com 

 

200 Club Lucky Winners 

Thank you for your continued support of the Village Hall. Here are 

the lucky winners for the latest draw.  

£20 
Stephen Bird, Andrew Bingham-Fulford, Eddie 

Riches, Ryan Cattermole 

£10 
Sue Cattermole, Meryl Anderson, Gerry Walsh, 

Mandy Hartley, Lydia Sampson 
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St Martin’s Church Services – March 2023 

Subject to change – please check church notice board  

Sun 5th 10am 
Group Service at 

Quidenham 
Lent 2 

Sun 12th 4:30pm Sung Evensong Lent 3 

Sun 19th 11am 
Holy Communion at 

Kenninghall 

Mothering 

Sunday 

Sun 26th  11am Morning Worship Lent 5 

2nd 

April 
10am 

Group Service with 

procession from the Green 
Palm Sunday 

For more information about services, contact: 

Priest in Charge, Quidenham Group: Revd Sarah Walsh 01953 

571549 

Authorised Worship Assistant: Susan Jowett 01953 860929 
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Parish News 
As well as the print version, Parish News is also available digitally. So, if 

you would like to receive a electronic copy of Parish News by email in 

PDF format as well as, or even instead of, a paper copy please fill in a 

subscription form at http://eepurl.com/dhB-1P. 

You can also find an online archive of past issues of Parish News at 

http://www.newbuckenham.net.  

Older issues of Parish News can be found on the New Buckenham 

Archive website: http://www.newbuckenhamarchive.co.uk/parish%

20news.htm  

Parish News Committee 
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New Buckenham Parish Council 
Chair:   Karen Hobley        

   (01953 860529 / karenhobley@hotmail.com) 

Vice-Chair:  Andrew Bingham        

   (01953 861150 / andrew.bingham100@gmail.com) 

Councillors:  Don Crossman (01953 861246) 

   Mary Dowson (01953 860320) 

   Steve Highton (01953 860000) 

   Mary Manning (01953 861242) 

   Andrew Nettleton (01953 860428) 

Clerk:   Angela Thornton (01953 887830 /     

   parishclerk@newbuckenham.net) 

The Parish Council meets at 7:30pm on the second Tuesday of every 

month at the Village Hall. Further information can be found on our notice 

board on the Village Green or www.newbuckenhampc.info. 
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St Mary’s Residential Care Home 
Market Place, New Buckenham, Norfolk, NR16 2AN 

Tel: 01953 860 956 / Email: manager@stmaryshome.co.uk 

 

A home from home, at St Mary’s, we offer 24-hour person-centered care 

within safe, warm and friendly surroundings with an emphasis on providing 

a high quality of life. 

• Care services offered include day care, respite, dementia, palliative, 

end of life and long/short-term residential care 

• Day care services include hot meals & refreshments 

• Freshly prepared meals, including catering for special diets - 

Consistently received highest Food Hygiene rating of 5 star 

• Single occupancy rooms, passenger lift, two enclosed gardens, Wi-Fi, 

nurse call facilities, wheelchair friendly wet room and a hair salon 

• Residents enjoy engaging and stimulating activities 

• Top ratings by residents, family & friends and healthcare professionals 

• Social Services and self-funding residents welcome 

• Self-funding residents offered very competitive rates 

• Care package tailor-made to meet your requirements 

• No-obligation free trial day offered 

 

For further information or for a fact-finding visit, please contact the 

manager on 01953 860 956 or email manager@stmaryshome.co.uk 

Registered and licensed to provide services by the Care Quality Commission (CQC) 
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SMART GARDENS 

Lawns & Borders 

Maintained 

Spring & Autumn Pruning  

Hedges Trimmed 

For a free quote ring Vicky 

or Alan 

01953 860451 

vickyal0712@icloud.com 
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HAND-MADE WINDOWS 
DOORS, KITCHENS 
AND FURNITURE 

 

EVERYONE IS TALKING ABOUT 

JAMIE’S HAND MADE WOODWORK 

TELEPHONE JAMIE ON 

01953 860 933 
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Dates For Your Diary 

March 2023 

Tues 14th Parish Council Meeting, Village Hall, 7:30pm 

Thurs 16th Good Companions, Village Hall, 2:30pm 

Weds 29th Eastern Angles: Medieval Miracles, Village Hall, 7:30pm 

Save the Date 

Fri 7th – Mon 

10th April 

Village Art Exhibition, Village Hall, 7:30pm–10pm (Fri), 

11am–4:30pm (Sat–Mon) 

Contributions for the April 2023 issue of New Buckenham Parish News should 

be submitted by 6:00pm on Monday 20th March 2023 to Richard Hoggett, 9 

Church Street (860136), Katie Wyatt-Hupton, Orchard Cottage, Marsh Lane 

(308427) or by email to editor@newbucknews.co.uk. 

TO ADVERTISE: please contact Mary Dowson on 01953 860320 or mdowson@btinternet.com 

The Village Hall Bookings Administrator is Stevie Hobley 

07469 715517 ~ bookings@newbuckenhamvillagehall.co.uk 

mailto:editor@newbucknews.co.uk
mailto:mdowson@btinternet.com
mailto:bookings@newbuckenhamvillagehall.co.uk

